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  AL233FL Newsletter 
Volume 12, Issue 3 MARCH 2012 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

560 N. Wilderness Trail ~ Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082 

 

 

 

                                             

Canteen hours: 

MON-FRI: 1100 until ?? hrs. 

SAT: 0900 until ?? hrs. 

SUN: 0900 until ?? hrs. 
(St.Johns County - closing hour is 2:00am) 

Website:   www.AL233FL.org 

Email:  info@al233fl.org  

Post telephone:  904.285.2484 

 

Sunday: Breakfast 9am-11:30am 

Wednesday Dinner: 6:30pm-8:00pm 

Friday Dinner: 6:30pm-8:00pm 

Mon-Fri Lunch 11:30am-1pm 

 No Smoking during meal times (lunch excluded) 
 

 
 

 

Legionnaire Membership: did you sign up a new member this month? 
ALA Membership: did you sign up a new member this month? 

SAL Membership: did you sign up a new member this month? 

 

 

NEVER   FORGET   ~    POWs   &   MIAs 
In this issue 

Page 2 Commanders Corner and Officers Reports Page 3 Officers Reports / Canteen Managers Report / SAL Report 

Page 4 SAL cont’d. / ALA Reports Page 5  ALR Report / March Birthdays  

Page 6 Misc. Notes Page 7 Meal Sponsorship Program 

Page 8 Paid Advertising: Business cards Page 9     Event flyer: Texas-Hold’em 

Page 10 Event flyer: Frankie Martin Jr. Page 11   Event Flyer: Johnston Duo 

Page 12  March Monthly Events Calendar Page 13   Event flyer: St. Patty’s Day Theme Night 

Page 14 Event flyer: Will Hurley Page 15 Newsletter Mailing Label 

http://www.al233fl.org/
mailto:info@al233fl.org
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Commander Robert ‘Robby’ A. Bacom   

 

  Among the many things I have learned so far as your Commander, is what it really takes behind the scenes at our Post 

just to keep the doors open.  To achieve more than just getting by, I see clearly now that much more is required of each of 

us as members of the Legion, Auxiliary and SAL. We have always said that volunteers are the heart of our success, but 

that success cannot reside just on the shoulders of a small group of dedicated volunteers, regardless of how broad some of 

those shoulders have been. To be considered a truly successful post, each of us has a responsibility to take our talents to 

the Post and find a way to make a contribution.   

 

For those who have served as the shoulders of this Post, we all extend our heartfelt thanks and appreciation.  For those 

who have stepped up and increased your volunteer hours, we want to say we’ve noticed and thank you!.  For those who 

have yet to find your place to volunteer at the Post, we hope you will attend your next organization’s general meeting to 

learn more about how you can become involved.  Your participation with your respective organization is the first place 

your volunteer journey begins.  We’d love to have you join the volunteer team on other activities as well to provide your 

talents, ideas and input.    

 

It takes the efforts of the entire Legion family to take care of our Post home and make it even better! 

 

For God and Country, 

Sincerely yours, 

 Robby 

 

 

 

 

 
Adjutant Patty O’Callahan 

 

 

  Thanks to all of you, we have met our Membership Goal, and then some, now over 110%! We will be getting our 

Membership Banner from Department & that is a great honor for a lot of hard work! Well done!  

  That is the good news, the not-so-good news is there are 52 members that are not current. If your card does not show 

2012, you are delinquent, and will not be allowed canteen service, legally. We hope you continue to support your Post & 

your Veterans by renewing in the very near future. 

  Thank you for helping us reach our membership goal! 

 

For the Good of the Legion, 

Patty  

 

 

 

 

 
1st Vice Commander Roy Havekost 

 

 

   

This month I have written a quite lengthy report in my 1
st
 Vice Commander monthly report for the March meeting. If you 

are reading this newsletter online follow this link to read my report. Want a preview of my report, come to the meeting. 
(Link will be active after Legionnaire Meeting at 7pm on 3/1/12) 
 For God and Country, 

Roy 

 

 

 

http://www.al233fl.org/officers/havekost/February2012.htm
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Chaplain Bob Nagel 

 

 

   

Prayers are in order for Mark Boling and family on the tragic loss of their daughter Sarah. Mark is an SAL member of 

Squad 233. A memorial service will be held at the Post on Saturday March 3
rd

 at 1:00pm. 

For God and Country, 
Bob 

 

 

  

 
CANTEEN MANAGERS REPORT- by Diane Dorsey 

 

  

  VOLUNTEERISM, “the policy or practice of volunteering one's time or talents for charitable, educational, or other 

worthwhile activities”  

  For the Legionnaires who have volunteered their time and effort to Post 233 in any capacity or have sponsored 

Wednesday night dinners, Thank you and feel free to skip over the following paragraph. 

  The American Legion in general and Post 233 specifically is a volunteer based operation. The responsibility for two (2) 

Wednesday night dinners a month and every Friday night dinner falls to the LEGIONNAIRES.  (The alternate 

Wednesdays go to the Auxiliary and SAL)  For quite some time now all but two (2) Legion Wednesday nights as well as 

every Friday night have been handled entirely by a small group of Auxiliary and SAL members, who are working as 

VOLUNTEERS. Legionnaire help has been non-existent on these nights.  The Wednesday Night Meal Sponsorship 

program worked well for a short time and then tapered off.  Folks, it just isn’t that tough.  For those who do cook it’s 

pretty simple. For those that don’t, you would be amazed at the array of fresh and frozen prepared foods available in 

quantity these days and they are quite good. There is no financial commitment necessary.  For those unable to execute 

either of those options, the Meal Sponsorship program is still available to you and your donation will be much 

appreciated. There is just no good reason that the same few Auxiliary and SAL members are taking up the slack for over 

400 Legionnaire members. Rant over. Carry on. 

  Tuesday night Texas Hold ‘Em and the 3
rd

 Saturday of the month Theme Nights continue to be very popular and lots of 

fun.  New in March, the multi-talented entertainer Will Hurley will join our Friday night entertainment roster. Will 

Hurley will be on our stage March 9
th

 and 23
rd

 with Frankie Martin, Jr. hosting Karaoke on the 2
nd

 and 16
th

 and The Boz 

Man on the 30
th

.  Now that spring is upon us, we are looking forward to the completion of the outdoor pavilion and some 

great outdoor events. 

  As always, it’s our pleasure to serve you in the Post 233 Canteen and we appreciate your support. Your constructive 

comments and suggestions are always welcome. 

 

For God and Country, 
Diane  
 

 

 
 

 
FROM THE SAL- Commander Jeff ‘Tex’ Ward 

 

 

Gentlemen, 

  We have reached our goal of +100% membership.  Congratulations to us!  However, we want to increase our 

membership so be on the lookout for potential new members.  We do not have addresses for all of you so if you have 

paid and have not received your card it is probably behind the bar. 

  Thanks to 1
st
 Vice Jason Bass for again stepping in to provide our “once-a-month” Wednesday night dinner for 

February.  The chicken and dumplings were a hit.  He had help from his wife Allyson (now an “honorary” SAL member).  

The S.A.L. is responsible for one Wednesday night a month to cook dinner.  Please help us by volunteering at least once 

this year.  March date is Wed. the 21
th

.  Chef Mike and Jason will put together a delicious and unique menu.  Please plan 
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to be there (even if you can’t help out) to buy a meal and support the S.A.L. and your Post.  Dates for other months are 

not yet finalized but don’t let that stop you.  If you know when you can do it please let me know and I will make 

arrangements.  Pick a date that you can either cook or volunteer in the kitchen.  Also, remember that if you cannot 

volunteer you can always be a Gold Sponsor for $100.  That will pay for the food and someone else to cook it.  C’mon! 

  The only recognition from the Special Olympics that we do not have is the “$1000. Donation” plaque.  That is a goal I 

want to achieve before the convention in June so please start thinking of a fundraiser we can do to reach that plateau.  We 

will discuss the allocation of more funds at the next SAL meeting.  Please try to be there.  We want your input and 

participation.  We have some great ideas for fundraisers and need your help.  The S.A.L. is also selling scented “trees” 

for your car (Vanilla scent and in the style of the U.S. Flag) that are behind the bar.  These were donated to us and sell for 

$1.  Next time you are there please purchase one (or three) of them and try to promote them as well.  All the $$ goes to 

the S.A.L.! 

  There are other fun and exciting events and fundraisers coming up in the near future so keep your eyes on the newsletter, 

visit the website (www.al233fl.org) or better yet, come in to your Post and have a drink! 

If you have any questions or suggestions regarding our Squadron or Post 233 issues, my phone number is 904-233-0976 

and my email is flagman49@yahoo.com 

God Bless and Protect our Service men and women, 

Jeff “TEX” Ward 

 

 

  

 

 
FROM THE AUXILIARY- President Kathy Church 

 

 

  This month I would like to talk about Junior Members. Currently the Auxiliary has 22 Jr. members.  Some of these members I know 

who they are related to some of them I have never been able to find this out.  Recently we have added 7 new Jr. members to our 

roster I would like to get our Jr members involved more in the Auxiliary.  Now I do realize that some of these members are little ones 

but they also can be of help.  During Christmas time, Destinie Keathley (Linda Williams granddaughter) helped us in taking the 

Christmas tree down.  Soon these Jr's will be teenagers and young adults. If we get them involved now there is a better chance that 

they will continue on as they get older.  In May when we do our Poppy Drive and go out to places asking for donations, I would like 

to see some of these members out there helping out. 

  If you as an Auxiliary member have a daughter or granddaughter they are eligible to become an Auxiliary Jr member under the same 

person you joined under (father, grandfather) The Auxiliary pays Jr dues until the age of 18.  Most high school students now a days 

have to put in community hours and we are always willing to let these girls come and help us out.  Last night Riley (daughter of 

Debbie Braud) helped out in the kitchen for hours she needed for school. IIf these members become active then they are eligible to 

apply for scholarships or become a Girls State delegate.  Let's just do it, let's get our Jr's involved, they can be the future of our Unit. 

  Thursday, March 8th is our regular monthly meeting starting @ 7pm.  It would be see members that have not been to a meeting in a 

long time and to see new members at this meeting. 

  Saturday March 10th, The Johnston Duo will be in the house and the Auxiliary will once again be serving dinner.  On this menu for 

this evening will be Chicken Tetrazinni as the main course.  Dinner will be served from 6:30-8:00 and we are asking for a donation of 

$8.00. 

  Wednesday, March 14th the Auxiliary will be cooking a traditional St. Patty's Day dinner.  Chef Mike will be helping us with this 

meal and we are going to be taking reservations so we can get a head count in advance.  You can sign up and reserve a dinner the 

beginning of next week. 

  We encourage you to continue to invite your friends, family members, neighbors,etc as your guest.  This is a good way for them to 

find out what the Legion/Auxiliary/SAL is all about so they will be interested in joining.  Remember if a person is membership 

eligible they are really only suppose  to be a guest to our Post 3 times (per our House Rules).  We are doing good on our 2012 

membership numbers and I will be publishing our numbers this week. 

  I am also reminding Auxiliary members that they are invited to become a member of our newly formed Riders Chapter. 

Our next meeting is this Sunday, March 4th @ 11am.  Come and have breakfast first if you would like. 

  Lastly I would like to thank all the Auxiliary Officers and members that do continually support our Post/Unit.  We are a hard 

working group and we support the Legion in the daily activities as well as special events.  These ladies need to be thanked and 

acknowledged for there efforts. There again I would encourage our members to volunteer.  Thank you also to those who donated 

items and clothing to the Briley family who lost everything in a use fire two weeks ago.  They were most appreciative. 

 Keep in your thoughts and prayers the family of Sarah Boling who passed away unexpectedly the end of Feb.  Her father, Mark is an 

SAL member. 

 Hold dear to your heart all our service men and women as well as our firemen and policemen who risk their lives daily to keep us 

safe. 

  

 

Be Safe, 
Kathy 

 

http://www.alpost233.org/
mailto:flagman49@yahoo.com
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FROM THE RIDERS- Director Russ Langley 

 

 

 Well, since our last news letter entry, our Legion Rider’s Chapter has been accepted and approved by the Department of 

Florida! We are now officially a full fledged Rider’s Chapter, acknowledged by the state! We all have happy feet! 

Now, we’ve got to kick em’ up and get it into to gear, working on membership! 

Even though we currently have about 20 members, we’ve got to all work together and recruit more! It takes the 

camaraderie of numbers to make things happen! And, let me tell ya, we have some things on the horizon! And do 

remember! You DON’T HAVE TO OWN A BIKE to be a part of us! There are plenty of empty seats on the back of my 

fellow rider’s bikes! We encourage you, and anyone you can entice to join our new and exciting group! Not only will we 

have exhilarating road trips from here to there, to eat and dine, to let the wind blow in our hair, we simply wish to be 

together in the sunshine! We’ll be involved with special events to raise money that will in turn, raise our spirits! So come 

on, and be with us on the ground floor of our inaugural year!  

Come to our next meeting and find out about the hottest thing that’s going on at our Legion! We meet on the first Sunday 

of each month, at 11am. Don’t feel obligated on your first visit, but we do have dues to be a member! If you care to join 

on a yearly basis, the dues are $25. But, we have an EXCITING offer for those joining in this first year of our Chapter! 

You can pay $100 dues, AND YOU’RE SET FOR LIFE! That’s right! That will give you a Charter membership in our 

Rider’s Chapter 233 for life! DIG THAT!  

Now, for the fun stuff, I know we’ll have a group that will ride down to Daytona’s Bikeweek! Come join us, whether 

you’re in a car, on your bike, or on the back of one of ours! Just come and be with us! 

Lastly, be sure to check out our web page on Facebook where we communicate! 

American Legion Riders Post 233 Palm Valley 

You guys Rock, so let’s keep it rolling, 

  

For God and Country, 
Russ 

 

 MARCH BIRTHDAY’s   

2 Ron Joy 

3 Michelle Sears 

6 Ronnie Bass 

7 Bill Rutkowski 

8 Janet Kibler 

  Ken Crocker 

10 Elizabeth Ann Payne 

11 Brenda Cowgill 

  Diane Aprile 

16 Sandy Jones 

  Karia Singleton 

  Duke Horner 

  Bob Craig 
 

17 C.P. Connelly 

18 Betty Bacom 

22 Barbara Green 

25 Debbie Muehlheuser 

  Connie Warren 

27 John Berry 

29 Huff Lehman 

  Donna Floyd 

31 Kim Mullins 

 

Your birthday can be listed here by sending your name, month 

and day to webmaster@al233fl.org  

or call Roy @ 287-6909 

 

 

 

 

mailto:webmaster@al233fl.org
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~~~~~~~~~~~ SUPPORT OUR TROOPS ~~~~~~~~ 

 

 

If your reading this online then you can 

mouse over & click the icons below to connect 
to Facebook, Twitter & YouTube links  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
These links are also available on the main page of our website. 

 

WELCOME RIDERS! 

 
Palm Valley Post 233 

Russ Langley, Director 

Tom O’Berry, Asst. Director 

Kathy Church, Treasurer 

Virna Waldron, Secretary 

Dave Thomas, Road Captain 

Bill Marshall, Sergeant at Arms 

Becky Blaylock, Historian 

Jeff Ward, Chaplain 

 

 

 

 

 
To advertise your business in the Post Newsletter and on our website, 

submit a donation of $25.00 and your business card to Roy Havekost, 1st  
Vice Commander. Pick up an envelope at the bar.  

Ads run for one year Jan-Dec (prorated).  

Make checks payable to Post 233.☺ 

 

 
Send Get Well cards to our wounded troops: 

A Recovering American Soldier 

        c/o Walter Reed Army Medical  Center 

        6900 Georgia Avenue, NW 

        Washington , D.C. 20307-5001 

 

 

Legionnaire Membership: did you sign up a new 

member this month? 

ALA Membership: did you sign up a new member 

this month? 

SAL Membership: did you sign up a new member 

this month? 

  
There’s a new look at www.AL233FL.org get connected, see what your missing! 

And you can now Follow us on Twitter    &  Watch us on  
 

 

 

 

http://www.al233fl.org/
https://twitter.com/Post233
http://www.youtube.com/user/PalmValleyPost233
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POST 233 “MEAL DEAL” SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM 

Are you one of those people who would love to volunteer to help your Post but 

you don’t trust your culinary skills or aren’t able to manage the kitchen duties? 

 

We’ve got a DEAL for you!  There are others willing to do the work for you and 

better yet, you get all the credit. Become a Post 233 LEGIONNAIRE MEAL 

SPONSOR and all the planning, shopping, cooking, service and clean-up will be 

taken care of and you will be honored as that Wednesday evening’s Meal 

Sponsor. Your dinner will be on the house and you can even request a favorite 

meal you would like to have prepared. 

 

There is a Sponsorship Level for everyone and your Sponsorship is a tax 

deductible donation to American Legion Post 233. Your donation will be used to 

offset the food cost and compensate the evening’s Chef for their time and effort 

on your behalf. 

 

GOLD SPONSOR -    100.00 

SILVER SPONSOR -   50.00 

BRONZE SPONSOR -  25.00 
 

 

 

 

THIS SPACE AVAILABLE 

CONTACT ROY @ 

904-287-6909 
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SUPPORT THE BUSINESSES THAT HELP SUPPORT YOUR POST 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  

 

http://www.homesalesjax.com/
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Palm Valley Post #233 

The American Legion 

560 N. Wilderness Trail 

Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082 

 

  

PLACE 

U.S. POSTAGE  

HERE 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

Mailing Address: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

POST OFFICERS 

 

 

LEGIONNAIRE  
Commander: Robert ‘Robby’ Bacom 

Adjutant: Patty O’Callahan 

Finance Officer: Malcolm Marvin  

1st Vice Cdr.: Roy Havekost  

2nd Vice Cdr.: Ed DellaPenna 

3rd Vice Cdr.: Rick Kapeghian 

4th Vice Cdr.: Charlie Walker 

Chaplain: Bob Nagel  

Sgt. at Arms: Dan Wortmann  

Historian: Rod Garing  

Service Officer: Maury Lazenby 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE  

Morris Busbia 

Maury Lazenby 

Patty O’Callahan 

Chuck Kees 

Sonny Kirkwood  

 

LEGION RIDERS 
Russ Langley, Director 

Tom O’Berry, Asst. Director 

Kathy Church, Treasurer 

Virna Waldron, Secretary 

Dave Thomas, Road Captain 

Bill Marshall, Sergeant at Arms 

Becky Blaylock, Historian 
Jeff Ward, Chaplain 

2011-2012 

 

 

AUXILIARY   
President: Kathy Church 

1st  Vice Pres.: Judy Mills  

2nd  Vice Pres.: Linda Williams  

Treasurer: Judy Nagel  

Secretary: Virna Waldron  

Chaplain: Ann Cook  

Sgt. at Arms: Sylvia Bass  

Historian: Anita Vigil  

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE  
Barbara Green 

Angie Kees 

Joan Corlew 

 

SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION  
Commander: Jeff ‘Tex’ Ward  

1st  Vice Cdr.: Jason Bass  

2nd  Vice Cdr.: Randy Cottle  

Adjutant: Steve Willis  

Sgt. at Arms: Mike Shaar  

Chaplain: Gerry Murray  

 

 

 


